May 27/17

Nettie Weiss Box 549 La Broquerie, MB ROA 0W0 204-424-5492

Manitoba Clean Environment Commission 305-155 Carlton St. Winnipeg, MB R3C 3H8

Re: Manitoba Minnesota Transmission Line

To whom it may concern:

First off I'd like to say a big thank-you for coming out to LaBroquerie for the public hearings. I would like to ask you... please please do not allow Manitoba Hydro to have their new line run basically through our town of La Broquerie, Manitoba.

If this line was rejected by everyone, then I'd understand that it 'has to go somewhere' but from what I understand, this line is welcomed further East. Why, oh why, would it have to basically come through our town? We're not a shrinking rural population here, we are one of the fastest growing RMs in Manitoba. We have schools in the town and we the people would rather not see this line here, especially knowing that it is being welcomed further East. Who and why would this be happening?

When I was at the La Broquerie meeting on May 25th and May 27th, there was mention of MB Hydro using population maps that did not show the majority of residences on the maps, yet a few of the residences were showing. To do this, someone purposefully sat at the computer map, because they were told to by a Supervisor, and they took the time to crop out dwellings and fill their area with trees. Almost like a video game. If that is the truth then there is deception involved, they purposefully removed them and that would make me question what other data is incorrect.

Please do not run this line through the town of LaBroquerie. Please don't allow them to.

Please stop this and have it moved east.

Please.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to call.

Nettie Weiss 204-424-5492 weissauto@mts.net